CITY OF STILWELL
Special Meeting – December 8, 2014
Stilwell Community Building – 6th & Poplar

6:00 p.m.

Roll Call  Council President Jean Wright called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. and asked the Clerk-Treasurer to call the roll: Alex Mink – present, Jean Wright – present, Norman Isaacs – present, John Sharp – present, Jim Spray – present, Mayor Trentham – NOT PRESENT, City Attorney Joe Adair – present, and City Clerk-Treasurer Shelldon Miggletto – present.  Also in attendance were 3 guests.

Special Agenda
1. Discussion with possible decision to approve street closures on North First Street between Division Street and Olive Street on December 9, 2014 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. and December 12, 2014 from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. A motion was made by Norman Isaacs seconded by Jim Spray to approve the requested street closures. Jean –yes, Alex – yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim – yes
2. Discussion with possible decision regarding the registry of the Stilwell KCS Depot on the National Registry of Historic Places through the State Historic Preservation Office and the Oklahoma Historical Society. Councilman Sharp asked if we could wait until after the weatherization upgrades were made before applying.  Clerk-Treasurer Miggletto said that was an option. Councilman Spray asked if there was any hurry. Miggletto said there was no hurry on the city’s part.  NO ACTION TAKEN

3. Discussion with possible decision to approve expenditure up to $12,000 for improvements to ball fields at the Edna M. Carson-Stilwell Community Park to be paid from the Capital Improvement Fund.  Councilman Sharp asked if there was anyone willing to take ownership of the problems.  Miggletto explained that the architect and the civil engineer have both visited the site and that they don’t know if it wasn’t built to specifications or if ground settling was part of the issue. He said the initial construction four years ago was covered with a one year warranty which is long past. Councilman Sharp asked City Attorney Joe Adair if fixing the issue would negate taking action against the architect. Adair said it would not remove all liability.  Councilman Spray said that it would be needed in order to make the field safer for use and that currently they get very little use. Miggletto point out that time was an issue with regard to preparing the fields for next year’s play.  Jimmie Gilstrap said that the top dressing and aeration could still be done but that verti-cutting and over-seeding for spring play was too late.  He said the drainage issue would need to be addressed first before sod work could be done.  A motion was made by John Sharp seconded by Norman Isaacs to approve the improvements up to $12,000. Jean –yes, Alex – yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim – yes 
4. Discussion with possible decision to approve fire department requisition #300 in the amount of $1,000 for employee recognition. A motion was made by John Sharp seconded by Norman Isaacs to approve the requisition. Jean –yes, Alex –abstain, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim – yes  MOTION CARRIED
5. Discussion with possible decision to determine whether City Council’s December 1, 2014 safety stipend approvals for qualified full-time employees, part-time employees and all volunteer fire fighters was intended to approve two safety stipends for those qualified city employees who are also volunteer fire fighters or whether those qualified employees who are also fire fighters are only to receive one safety stipend.  Councilman Isaacs said his thinking was each employee be entitled to only one stipend. Miggletto said the issues was questioned by Councilman Mink after the last meeting and whether the items as approved qualified employees who serve in both capacities to two stipends.  Fire Chief Kevin Stuhmer said that they have never received more than one stipend.  Councilman Sharp said he also thought it was one for each individual to receive one.  A motion was made by John Sharp seconded by Norman Isaacs that each person receives only one stipend.  Jean –yes, Alex – yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim – yes
6. Discussion with possible decision regarding the conduct of the 2015 regular city election.  Councilman Spray said he and the mayor each spoke with Rusty (Clark) at the county election board. He said the mapping of the wards was a possible issue.  Also, the mapping may not be able to be completed prior to the election because Clark had said something about the city election in Oklahoma City was consuming a lot of the state election board’s time.  Councilman Sharp said as he understood state law that if the city directs the county to conduct the election that it was bound by statute to conduct the election.  Miggletto said that he wanted to prepare the council for the possibility that the state election board may not use the most recent ward map that everyone currently elected has been using.  He said he discovered after the 2010 census that the city charter had not been amended since 1983. Miggletto said his research of the records available show that the wards were changed in 1993 by ordinance but that he could find no evidence that the issue was voted on by the citizen after that map was adopted.  He said there may be a situation where Councilman Mink is in Ward I and Councilman Sharp is in Ward III and no one is in Ward II if you use the 1983 charter amendment.  Councilman Sharp said that since everyone was elected in good faith he thought that the city would continue to use the year 2000 map that we were all given.  City Attorney Joe advised that the council was dangerously close of running afoul from the charter.  He said that research would need to be done to see if there is any case law that had previously dealt with this issue.  Miggletto said that he had previously brought the topic up and that a new map was drafted using the 2010 census data.  He said the proposed map was provided by the same vendor that the state election board uses at the University of Oklahoma.  Miggletto said that whoever conducts the election would need to be instructed on what map to use and that he recommended a proposed charter amendment with wording that would enable the council to reapportion the wards by ordinance in accordance with state law at least six months prior to the time for filing for office.  He said language that would set the wards by ordinance as opposed to a charter amendment each time the census data became available.  Adair cautioned the council against gerrymandering or the appearance of such action.  The council directed Mr. Adair to research the issue to advise the proper course of action. NO ACTION TAKEN
Adjournment  A motion was made by Norman Isaacs seconded by John Sharp to adjourn the meeting at 7:13 p.m. Alex – yes, Jean –yes, Norman – yes, John –yes, Jim – yes
________________________________
_______________________________
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